INTENSIVE BEHAVIOR ROOMS
The goal of TPS special education programs is to serve special education students in their home schools. When the student exhibits extreme behaviors (i.e. – a danger to self or others) that require a more restrictive placement, the school team must ensure that they have exhausted all possibilities and considerations before requesting a change in placement. The procedures and suggestions below will guide teams in that process. 

Guidelines for Helping Students Stay in their Home School
IEP Requirements
1. Please complete the Social Emotional section of the IEP. This should include identifying behaviors, any observations done and how they compare to a typical peer. Also include any strategies being used when the IEP is written. 
2. Have the IEP minutes increased? This includes full time in the resource room.  Remember the IEP should be changed to note these services. 

Functional Behavior Analysis (FBA)/Behavior Intervention Plan (BIP)
1. FBA/BIPs should be written as a team with strategies directly connected to the function of the behavior.

2. Best practice would dictate the BIP be revised two or more times, with each revision being implemented for 2-4 weeks with fidelity.
3. A minimum of 6 data points will be taken and graphed with a trend line

4. Some schools have had weekly, biweekly or monthly meetings to review data and progress and possibly change the FBA/BIP.

5. Sometimes a student will act out at specific times, with specific people or during certain classes. Has this been taken into consideration? What can be done to eliminate or lessen these triggers?

Questions IEP Team Should Ask and Answer
1. Has a release been obtained to collaborate with outside agencies?  
2. Have parents been contacted and brought in for collaboration?
3. Should a change to another classroom be considered?
4. Has social work services been considered?
5. Has the team been trained in Mandt to help build relationships and learn de-escalation strategies?
Outside Agencies:

Project Stay 
The Primary Implementer or Consulting Teacher will email the General Director of Special Education for permission to request assistance from Project Stay. Copy Behavior Coordinator and Principal.
1. Directions for Project Stay. 
The Primary Implementer or the Consulting Teacher will contact Project Stay through the website  www.projectstay.com.   Click on: 
· “refer a student
·  fill out the form
· have parent/guardian sign
· school will Fax the form to Project Stay
2. What to expect: Project Stay will observe, give feedback in written form and help implement strategies. After recommendations have been made, strategies should be tried and restructured if necessary for at least two weeks with fidelity and data in graph form (with a trend line) to show if the strategy helped.
3. During this time, the Behavior Coordinator should be kept apprised of the student’s progress. She/he should be notified of all meetings and will attend the meetings as necessary to review the data in graph form with a trend line. 

TASN 

For students on the Autism Spectrum, another option is to contact TASN through www.kansasasd.com. Click on: 
· “Request Help”
· “KSDE Technical Assistance Request Link”

· “Request Assistance”

· Complete form and submit
Consider Placement Options
1. If the data indicates the strategies were ineffective, and were implemented with fidelity, then a change of placement may be necessary. The school will arrange a meeting to discuss the options. Those required to attend include parent(s), special education teacher, general education teacher, consulting teacher, principal, others directly involved with implementing strategies, possibly a member of the Behavior Team and the Behavior Coordinator. 
2. The following will be considered.

a. Is data available to make good decisions?

b. What does the student need that is not currently provided? 

c. What training could have helped the current team?
d. How would you know the student is ready to return to your building?

3. If the IEP team determines the student’s needs exceed that which is available at the current placement, or the interventions cannot be sustained at this setting, the team may decide on an alternate placement.
4. The Behavior Team will meet and recommend a placement.  Many aspects will be considered including the makeup of the students already in the Intensive Behavior Rooms, strengths of the teacher and environment of each setting. 
5. The sending teacher will start a new IEP. CT will give access to the receiving teacher whom will be responsible for goals, services, PWN and the anticipated service page.  The sending teacher will complete the rest of the new IEP.
The Behavior Team consists of the General Director of Special Education, Director of Special Education, the Consulting Teachers for the Intensive Behavior Rooms and Hope Street, the Autism Coordinator, the Assistive Technology Coordinator and the Behavior Coordinator.  
The current team includes:

General Director of Special Education - Dr. Jennifer Barnhart

Director of Special Education - Dr. Kristin Bennett-Obrien

Consulting Teacher for Ross - Nancy Bloomcamp

Consulting Teacher for Avondale West and Quincy - Mary Pridey

Autism Coordinator - Marlene Graber

AT Coordinator - Paula Swartzman-Waters

Behavior Coordinator and Consulting Teacher for Hope Street- Sandy Hanson
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